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HILLTOWN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
REGULARLY SCHEDULED MEETING
Monday, November 25, 1996
7:30PM

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Hilltown Township Board of
Supervisors was called to order by Chairman William H. Bennett, Jr.
at 7:38PM and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Also present were: Jack C. Fox, Supervisor
Bruce G. Horrocks, Township Manager
Francis X. Grabowski, Township Solicitor
C. Robert Wynn, Township Engineer
George C. Egly, Chief of Police
Lynda Seimes, Township Secretary

In honor of former Supervisor Betty J. Kelly, who passed away
Saturday, November 23, 1996, Chairman Bennett asked for a moment
of silence. Chairman Bennett advised Mrs. Kelly served as Hilltown
Township Supervisor from 1986 until 1992.

Mr. John Gerner of the News Herald has covered Township meetings
since 1982 at the former municipal building in Blooming Glen. Mrs.
Kelly was elected in 1985, and it was discovered in 1986 that she
suffered from throat cancer. Mrs. Kelly was operated on and
endured radiation therapy in 1986, yet she very proudly stated that
she had only missed one Township meeting due to her illness. Mr.
Gerner recalls seeing Mrs. Kelly approximately six weeks ago when
she came to the News Herald office with her son Jack. Mr. Gerner
visited with Mrs. Kelly at the time, who was, as usual, warm and
friendly, and more concerned about his health than her own. Mrs.
Kelly told Mr. Gerner that she had come to say goodbye because she
had realized how serious her the situation was.

Mrs. Kelly was not a typical Supervisor and Mr. Gerner noted that
she tended to break the rules, if she knew the rules at all. It
was quite common for Mrs. Kelly, in the middle of a meeting, to
acknowledge any @ latecomers. There were also times when
conventional methods did not seem to be the answer to a problem,
so Betty took it upon herself to solve a problem by whatever means
possible. Mrs. Kelly would consult with the Township Manager, the
Township Engineer, the Township Solicitor, or the Chief of Police
in a sincere effort to resolve whatever issue might arise. Several
years ago, there was an occasion when the Board of Supervisors held
=~ clandestine meeting in this Township building. Mrs. Kelly was
responsible for locking the back door, however she did not check
the locks and a newspaper reporter walked in on the meeting.
Later, Mr. Gerner reminded Mrs. Kelly that she had committed a sin
of omission, and she had promised that she would never do it

again. To the best of Mr. Gerner's knowledge, she never did.

-

“r-. Gerner stated Mrs. Kelly was a kind, friendly woman who was
very proud of her family, especially her "boys" as she called her
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five sons. Mrs. Kelly belonged to numerous civic and community
organizations and she took her responsibilities very, very
seriously. '

Mr. Gerner noted that when members of a fire company are
nemorialized, a special honor is given by devoting one entire page
f the mlnutes to that person, listing only their name, date of
irth and date of death, date of service, and a copy of the
obituary. Mr. Gerner suggested this be done in honor of Mrs.
Kelly. The Board was in agreement.
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Chairman Bennett explained that he and Mrs. Kelly were reasonably
cood friends and neighbors for many, many years, since their
properties adjoined each other. Chairman Bennett's five children
weLe approximately the same age as Mrs. Kelly's children, and they
ad virtually grown up together. Mrs. Kelly and Chairman Bennett
d a falling out in 1987 when he declared his candidacy for
p rvisor, however they both served amicably on the Board together
v a number of years. Chairman Bennett agreed that Mrs. Kelly
was a very dedicated public figure who served on many civic,
haritable, and community committees.
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Cailing hours for Mrs. Relly will be held at Hilltown Baptist
“hurch on Wednesday, November 27, 1996 from 9:00AM to 11:00AM, with
memorial service beginning at 11:00AM.
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C“'ﬁrman Bennett announced Supervisor Bennington would not be in
eattendance this evening, as he was out of town on business.

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Action on the minutes of the October 28,
6 Board of Supervisors Meeting: Motion was made by Supervisor
, seconded by Chairman Bennett, and carried unanimously to
approve the minutes of October 28, 1996, as submitted.

Action on the minutes of the November 11, 1996 Worksession Meeting:
Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,
and carried unanimously to approve the minutes of the November 11,
96 Worksession meeting, as submitted.

B. APPROVAL OF CURRENT BILLING: . Chairman Bennett presented the

zblls List dated November 26, 1996 with General Fund payments in
the amount of $51,472.24, State Highway Aid payments in the amount

of $1,560.32, and Escrow Fund payments in the amount of $500.00;
‘or a grand total of all funds in the amount of $53,532.56.

-

Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,
-nd carried unanimously to approve the Bills List dated November
2%, 1996, subject to audit.
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. RESTDENT'S COMMENTS ON CONFIRMED APPOINTMENTS ONLY: None.
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Diw CONFIRMED APPOINTMENTS:

1. Ms. Stephanie Nichols - Green Meadows Association - Ms.
Nichols was not in attendance at this time.

2. Mr. Anthony Galardi - Election Day - Mr. Galardi wished
to address comments made by Mrs. Jean Bolger at the November 11,
1996 Worksession Meeting with regard to the November election. Mr.
Galardi stated the accusations made by Mrs. Bolger towards him were
incorrect and untrue. Mr. Galardi made it very clear that he is
not a worker or a representative from Republican Headquarters in
Doylestown, nor is he a resident of Bucks County, contrary to what
Mrs. Bolger has stated. A few reasons Mr. Galardi was involved in
defeating the referendum question is because he directly pays
Pennridge School District taxes through a small, commercial
property owned jointly by his father, brother and himself. Mr.
Galardi has family who live in Hilltown Township who are extremely
concerned about rising school taxes. Mr. Galardi feels the Board
of Supervisors behaved irresponsibly by asking the taxpayers to pay
such a long term debt without having a plan in place. As
Supervisor Bennington had previously stated "No other municipality
passed an open space bond issue without a plan - does that make it
right?" It is Mr. Galardi's dream to one day move into Hilltown
Township, however it is not affordable because school taxes are
zoo. high.

Mr. Galardi wished to address what he said to voters on Election
Day at the Blooming Glen I and II polling place. As voters entered
the building, Mr. Galardi simply asked them if they were aware that
there was a referendum question on the ballot, and if not, he
pointed out a copy of the question and the explanation of that
guestion, which was posted on the door. Basically, Mr. Galardi
explained he did nothing more than point to the referendum question
and the explanation, and explained that the expense 1is
approximately 8 mills of a tax increase. This information was
public knowledge. Mr. Galardi told voters that one of the
Supervisors' main goals by placing this question on the ballot was
to control school taxes, however he did not believe that was
correct. Mr. Galardi believes conservation of open space is a good
idea, however he told voters that he believed the Supervisors were
going about this issue in the wrong way. Mr. Galardi stated he did
not harass any voters and noted the only time he spoke loudly was
when the line of voters was serpentined through the lobby and out
the door. At no time during that entire day did anyone tell Mr.
Calardi that he was out of line. To the contrary, the thanks he
received from voters for informing them of the question, was
enormous. Therefore, Mr. Galardi feels he did more to inform
taxpayers about something that would affect their lives for up to
30 years, than their own committee people and the Board of
Supervisors did.



j=ARvviRyw]
QM
<G g

()

e 4 pg. 3041
rd of Supervisors
vember 25, 1996

[

ok
e
,_j 0.

o

conclusion, Mr. Galardi believes open space should be preserved
agrees with Mr. Grunmeier that all municipalities within the
inridge School district should work together to devise a plan to
Mrouect open space to be used as a means of controlling school

taxes.

3

pervisor Fox noted Mr. Galardi quoted Supervisor Bennington as
ring that none of the other munlclpalltles passed an open space
e
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rendum question without a firm plan in place. Supervisor Fox
ised that statement is incorrect. Supervisor Fox explained no
her municipality had a plan firmly in place before a referendum
estion was passed, not even the County. Chairman Bennett
mkented one of his personal objections to the open space
ferendum question was that there was no plan in place, to which
upervisor Bennington advised that no other municipality who passed
”e referendum question had a plan either. Mr. Galardi agreed,
1d apologized for his incorrect statement.
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Chairman Bennett contacted the Board of Elections following the
November election to determine whether or not it is permissible for
non-residents of the Township to be present at the polls on

1
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ection Day. More specifically, Chairman Bennett inquired as to

nether non-residents are permitted at the polls with regard to a
nship issue, rather than a County or State issue. Chairman
Yennett was told by a representative of the Board of Elections that
there are no restrictions on non-residents, except that they can
rot actually go inside the polls.

2. Mr. Jack Hetherington — Water and Sewer Authority Eminent
Domain - Mr. Hetherington of Hilltown Pike received a phone call
from a real estate appraiser several days ago, questioning the 13
1/2 acre field across the street from his home. The real estate
appraiser told Mr. Hetherington that the Hilltown Townshlp Water
1d Sewer Authority filed eminent domain proceedings in September

condemn that land in order to construct a water tank. Mr.
etherington noted the Board of Supervisors discussed the
p ortance of open space for a year, yet this condemnation has been
ermitted. Mr. Hetherington challenged the Board of Superv1sors
o put into action what they have been telling residents is their
concern for open space. Mr. Hetherington obtained a copy of the
Notice of Taking from the courthouse which was filed by the
ﬁabuorlty s SOllCltOr, Mr. Grabowski. Apparently, the purpose of
is condemnation is to provide lands for the Hilltown Township
Y:ter and Sewer Authority to install a public water treatment
‘istribution system, a water storage tank, and other pertinent
facilities. When Mr. Hetherington's wife and some neighbors
ttended the last Authority meeting to make inquiries, they were
eated disrespectfully and rudely, which Mr. Hetherington felt was
ry inappropriate. Mr. Hetherington consulted with an engineer
1d found that the Authority is proposing a 93 ft. tall water tank
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which will contain a million gallons of water. According to Mr.
Hetherington's engineer, this tank will be 42 feet in diameter, and
will have a water weight of 4,175 tons, with a p.s.i. of 40 pounds
at the base. This tank will be large enough to fill and run a 12
inch main, which could account for the development of this entire
Township.

In February of 1996, the Township Manager presented plans prepared
by the Water and Sewer Authority to the Park and Recreation Board
for their consideration. The plan at that time was to construct
the water tank on the Civic Field Park property. Mr. Hetherington
noted the minutes of that meeting state "No adverse comments
received." The next step, according to the Authority, was to
present plans to the Planning Commission for their review, however
for some reason, the site at the Civic Park was discarded.
According to the next meeting minutes, there was discussion about
running 12 inch lines and the needs of the new school, as well as
the needs of providing water service to the John Grasse School.
While the Supervisors were pushing to preserve open space, it
appears to Mr. Hetherington that the Authority is considering
turning Hilltown Township into another Montgomeryville, by placing
the same type of water tank right in the middle of the village of
Hilltown. Mr. Hetherington advised the Zoning Ordinance states the
Village Center is to be preserved, and that the development is to
have a facade that fits in with predominant historic architecture
of the area in order to preserve the character of the historic
villages. Mr. Hetherington feels the proposal by the Authority
will destroy Hilltown village, and the entire Township as well.

This evening, Mr. Hetherington received a site comparison from Mr.
Groff, manager of the Authority, showing seven different site
proposals, all within the village of Hilltown. There may be
legitimate water needs, however Mr. Hetherington feels there are
several other more appropriate sites to construct a water tank,
including the Civic Park, the Hilltown Fire Company, or the
gliderport property. Mr. Hetherington wants to know what the Board
of Supervisors intends to do about this issue.

Chairman Bennett stated the Board of Supervisors is certainly aware
that the Water and Sewer Authority has been researching sites to
construct a water tank. Until approximately 10 days ago, Chairman
Bennett was not aware that the site Mr. Hetherington is speaking
of was condemned by the Authority. As recently as 30 to 60 days
ago, Chairman Bennett thought it had been decided that the water
tank site would be located on Mill Road on the Marinucci property.
Chairman Bennett is certain that the Authority has the power of
eminent domain, as does the Township. Further, Chairman Bennett
noted the Board of Supervisors appoints members to the Water and
Sewer Authority board, however the Board of Supervisors does not
dictate to them, they are an independent Authority.
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ViLh due respect, Mr. Hetherington stated the Water and Sewer
Authority is not independent of the Board of Supervisor's governing
body. The Township created the Water and Sewer Authority, and Mr.

Hetherington feels the Supervisors should be controlling it. The
Supervisors have the power to disband the Authority if it finds it
acting inappropriately or if it 1is no longer needed. Mr.
Fetherington has proof from the Water and Sewer Authority minutes
that the Board directed Mr. Horrocks, Township Manager, to attend
the Authority meetings all vyear long in order to provide
information to the Board of Supervisors. Mr. Hetherington
challenged Chairman Bennett's statement that he was not aware of
the Authority's eminent domain proceedings against this particular
piece of property. It was the Supervisors who told the Authority
in March that they were reluctant to use the land next to the Civic
Fark. Mr. Hetherington feels the Board of Supervisors sent the
Zuthority away from Township property, thereby forcing them to
consider private property for comnstruction of the water tank. Mr.
Hetherington feels the Supervisors are responsible £for this
condemnation, and noted +the taxpayers elect the Board of
Supervisors to look out for their best interests, not the Water and
Sewer Authority members.

airman Bennett wished to correct the record on the point that he
e ely stated he was not aware of the eminent domain proceeding on
the property Mr. Hetherington is speaking of. Mr. Hetherington
rnoted the Water and Sewer Authority told his wife that eminent
iomain proceedings are a matter of public record, and wondered why
e Board of Supervisors were not aware of these proceedings.
hairman Bennett replied this matter was at the discretion of the
tilltown Township Water and Sewer Authority. The Supervisors
oncurred that water was needed in the Village Center, and they
'are aware of the possible locations mentioned earlier by Mr.
Hetherington. :
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¥Mr. Jim Groff, Operations Manager of the Hilltown Township Water
and Sewer Authority, introduced Mr. John Bender, a member of the
Euthority. Mr. Groff advised it was not the Authority's original
ent to acquire the property through eminent domain. The
roperty in question was for sale and listed with a realtor. The
hority Board offered full price for the property, though the

wner did not agree that the price offered was sufficient. The
cnly alternative, other than filing for eminent domain, was for the
sthority to sue the owner. The most economic way for the

ruthority to obtain that property was to file for eminent domain.

¥r. Groff advised the approximate height of the water tank is
roposed at 93 feet, though at this point, all engineering is not
totally complete. An appropriate height will be determined to
rrovide for the maximum fire protection and pressure to domestic
wistomers. Mr. Groff disagreed with the comment made by Mr.
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Hetherington that the amount of water proposed will be used to
supply the entire Township. The reason water storage 1s proposed
is to provide for adequate fire protection to serve Sterling Knoll,
Country Roads, and other areas of high density. The Authority will
determine the best suitable height to serve the residents of
Hilltown Township by a gravity feed system, if at all possible.

Mr. Groff noted it is not the intent of the Authority to be a
proponent of development in the area, since zoning is what controls
development. As to the statement that water makes it economically
more feasible to develop, Mr. Groff disagreed. It is the Zoning
Ordinance that determines what can or cannot be built in certain
districts of the Township.

With respect to Mr. Hetherington's comment concerning the
Montgomeryville water tank, Mr. Groff explained the type of tank
proposed by the Authority is a ground tank which will not be
elevated.

Mr. John Bender of the Hilltown Township Water and Sewer Authority
was present at the November Authority meeting where Mr.
Hetherington's wife and neighboring property owners questioned the
eminent domain proceedings. Though he was not in direct dialogue
with any of those residents, to the best of Mr. Bender's
recollection, no one was treated with disrespect. If it did appear
that the Authority Board members were rude and disrespectful to the
residents, Mr. Bender sincerely apologized for their actions. If
anything, Mr. Bender believes the Authority members are frustrated
with the time pressure and the lack of a suitable water tank site.
Mr. Bender stated no disrespect was meant for Mrs. Hetherington or
anyone else. Mr. Bender feels the residents present were very
eloguent and very polite, making many good points and asking
intelligent questions. Mr. Bender does recall the statement that
the eminent domain proceedings were a matter of public record and
that legal documents had been filed concerning the eminent domain.
If offense was taken by the residents who attended that meeting,
Mr. Bender apologized on behalf of the Authority Board members.

Mr. Hetherington understood Mr. Groff to say that the intense
development district must be served for water, and he reallizes
several fire companies have expressed concern about hydrant
pressure from the Authority wells. TIf the Authority has concluded
that it is appropriate to make the Hilltown village or any other
village district in this Township subservient to municipal utility
uses, Mr. Hetherington believes they are wrong. Mr. Hetherington
suggested the Authority should have more carefully reviewed the
zoning and Subdivision/Land Development Ordinances since this type
of water utility is considered a conditional use in the VC Zoning
District. Mr. Hetherington agreed that the Authority is just
attempting to do their job, which was created by the Board of
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Supervisors in 1975 and again in 1980, and feels this matter is the
sole responsibility of the Board of Supervisors.

Mr. Groff advised the parcel in the village of Hilltown is zoned
two ways, with the front portion zoned VC and the rear portion
zoned RR. According to the Zoning Ordinance, municipal uses are
permitted on Rural Residential zoned properties. The reason for
considering placement of the water tank on that property is due to
the elevation of the site. The highest point of the Township is
within the VC Zoning District, and the reason the Authority has
chosen that site is to be able to serve with gravity. There were
elso comments made concerning placement of & building on that
property, which had been discussed by the Authority, however Mr.
Groff noted no formal presentation has been made to the Board of
Supervisors. Other uses discussed for the remainder of that
property include donating it to the Township for open space, and
also allowing the Sacred Heart School to use a portion of the
property as athletic fields. Another contributing factor is that
there is a dry sprinkler system in the Sacred Heart School, which
could be charged with the placement of the water tank on the
neighboring site. This would lower the school's insurance rates.

Supervisor Fox commented the property in question is zomned VC on
the first 400 ft. of the property, however utilities are permitted
in-any zoning district in the Township. Other types of facilities,
such as storage bulldings or office buildings would not be
permitted on the property the water tank 1s constructed on.
Supervisor Fox wishes, however, there was a suitable location
outside the village of Hilltown, which is a historic district. The
construction of a water tank on that property will interfere with
Comprehensive Plan and Zoning Ordinance requirements. Supervisor
Fox stated he was unaware, until approximately one month ago, that
the Marinucci site was no longer being considered.

Supervisor Fox supports a majority of the members of the Water and
Sewer Authority Board, who are capable, hardworking individuals,
but he does not necessarily believe there 1is a reason for
Authorities at this time. Supervisor Fox would be willing to
dissolve the charter of the Water and Sewer Authority. He feels
it should remain as it is, however the Board of Supervisors should
retain a layer of control.

There is no question in Supervisor Fox's mind that the Township
needs the water and agreed that a tank must be constructed
somewhere. No matter where placement of the water tank 1is
ultimately decided, it will affect someone's property, perhaps
lowering their property values or affecting the aesthetic value of
the area. Many vyears ago, the former Authority Manager, Mr.
Wynkoop, advised the proposed water tank would be constructed near
the village of Hilltown, preferably on the three acres the Township
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then owned which was not part of the Civic Association property.
At the time, Mr. Wynkoop believed the height of the water tank
would be approximately 30 ft. which would provide adequate water
pressure throughout the Township. Supervisor Fox was agreeable to
that site since the existing trees in the area were 70 ft. tall and
that size of proposed tank would be unobtrusive. That was the last
Supervisor Fox heard on the subject until he witnessed test borings
being drilled in an area that he assumed extra parking for the
tennis courts was to be constructed. At that time, Supervisor Fox
discovered the water tank was now being proposed at 79 ft. in
height and he did not understand the explanation given for the
extra height of the water tank. Supervisor Fox is very concerned
that the height of the tank is now being proposed at 93 feet.

Mr. Groff stated that a million gallon water tank which is 50 ft.
tall, will have only approximately 20 lbs. of pressure at the base.
It takes 23 ft. of water to produce 10 lbs. of pressure. D.E.P.
requires a minimum of 25 lbs. of pressure in a single family
dwelling. The Authority is hoping to avoid placing booster pump
systems in each resident's home, which could cost a great deal of
money to the taxpayers. The higher the tank, the more pressure
available at the base of the tank. Mr. Groff reminded the Board
that the water has to flow to the second floor of a dwelling. If
the Authority was to construct a 35 ft. high water tank, there
would be less pressure at the base than what D.E.P. requires, which
means any homeowner connecting at that elevation would need a
booster pump system in order to provide water pressure to their
home. Supervisor Fox asked why the water pressure could not be
placed in the top of the water tank. Mr. Groff replied that would
create a hydropneumatic tank which is a restrained air tank.
Discussion took place concerning the need for pressure reducing
valves required for the water as it travels through the lines down
the hill. Mr. Groff explained as the water travels down the hill,
elevation is being gained, and will be used to increase the water
pressure. This is why a pressure reducing valve would be used to
carry the water down the hill towards South Perkasie Road.

Mr. John Strauss of 1945 Hilltown Pike has no desire to connect to
public water. When the water flows down Rt. 152 to Rt. 113, Mr.
strauss wondered how much pressure would be available at that
point. Mr. Strauss believes that would be a 60 ft. drop in
elevation, which works out to 2.3 lbs. of pressure per foot, and
in his opinion, would certainly be more than enough pressure to
service a five or six story building. Mr. Strauss feels the
supervisors should place a referendum question on the ballot to
determine what the residents of the village of Hilltown think about
this proposal. Mr. Strauss does not disagree that there is a water
problem in Hilltown Township, however he feels the Authority is
going about solving this problem in the wrong way. Mr. Strauss
commented Mr. Weidner, a member of the Hilltown Authority, is
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presently constructing a development near the area of South
Perkasie Road, and believes that is why the Authority is making
this proposal. Mr. Groff disagreed and explained Mr. Weidner's
proposed development is not located in the Hilltown Authority's
service district. Mr. Strauss asked if the Hilltown Authority will
be in a cooperative effort with Telford and Perkasie. Mr. Groff
replied that they are. Mr. Strauss noted that eventually some of
the water from the proposed water tank will be reaching Mr.
Weidner's development. Mr. Groff explained the only reason for
municipal interconnections is so that if any Authority's tank goes
down, the another Authority can float the downed system until it
can be repaired. D.E.P. looks favorably upon municipal
interconnects for this wvery reasomn.

Mr. Horrocks suggested a meeting be scheduled with the Board of
Supervisors, Hilltown Township Water and Sewer Authority Board
members, and residents of the wvillage of Hilltown for further
discussion on this issue. Mr. Dave Sattele agreed with this
suggestion.

Mr. Hetherington commented the title to the 13 1/2 acres in the
village of Hilltown has been transferred to the Water and Sewer
Authority. Mr. Hetherington asked if the Board of Supervisors will
direct Solicitor Grabowski to withdraw those papers, and if not,
further discussion is pointless.

Mrs. Alice Kachline, who lives five miles from the village of
Hilltown, stated she has no real personal interest in where the
water tank will be placed. However, Mrs. Kachline does not
understand why the water tank can not be constructed on the fire
company property, where it would be hidden from view along Rt. 152.
Chairman Bennett assured Mrs. Kachline that the site to the rear
of the fire company will be further investigated. Mrs. Kachline
stated it had previously been investigated, though that proposed
site was suddenly discarded with no explanation.

Unless the Board of Supervisors stops the eminent domain
proceedings on this parcel in the village of Hilltown, Mr.
Hetherington commented the Hilltown. Township Water and Sewer
Authority has legal title to those 13 1/2 acres. Discussion took
place concerning the eminent domaln proceedings. Simplistically,
Sclicitor Grabowskl stated, a title passes once a declaration of
taking is filed with the Prothonatary and the Recorder of Deeds
cffice in the County. However, Solicitor Grabowski noted the
property owner has the right to contest the taking of the property.
Further, the condemnor, whether it be amn Authority or a
municipality, has the right to relinquish the title to the former
cwners within one year. There are also many forms of compensation
for the property to be considered, including real estate value,
damages for improvements to the property, etc.. Solicitor
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Grabowski explained the Hilltown Authority has filed a declaration
of taking of the property owned by Mr. and Mrs. Bush. Mr. and Mrs.
Bush have retained an attorney. As Mr. Groff previously stated,
there was an original agreement of sale offered for the property,
based upon a listing agreement that Mr. and Mrs. Bush had with a
real estate firm located in Lansdale. The Authority offered full
price for the property, but that offer was refused by the owners.
Rather than pursue the agreement of sale through legal channels,
the Authority decided to obtain the property through eminent domain
proceedings. There 1is an understanding between the Hilltown
Buthority and Mr. Bush at this time, that Mr. and Mrs. Bush do have
the right to contest the declaration for a period of time, during
which discussion will take place concerning compensation for the
property. If that is not resolved, the property owners have every
right to contest taking of the property by way of preliminary
cbjections. At this time, both the property owner and the Authority
are having the property appraised.

Mr. Hetherington feels there 1is precedence in this Township,
because when former Supervisor Barney Grunmeier was chairman, the
Hilltown Authority condemned property on Fairhill Road, just off
Rt. 152 for construction of this municipal building. The Authority
then withdrew that condemnation because it was not considered
appropriate. Mr. Hetherington contends that this proposal is also
:nappropriate. Chairman Bennett felt this matter is a nimby issue,
since no matter where a water tank 1s proposed in Hilltown
Township, some residents will be unhappy. Mr. Hetherington
disagreed, and stated a water tank does not belong in the middle

cf the village of Hilltown.

Chairman Bennett called for a five minute recess at 8:50PM. The
meeting reconvened at 9:00PM.

5. MANAGER'S REPORT - Mr. Bruce G. Horrocks, Township Manager -

1. Mr. Horrocks presented ten escrow releases for the
Board's consideration:

Bricks Villa, Phase I Voucher #24 357.37
County Line Shopping Center Voucher #11 85.56
Country Roads Phase II Voucher #30 243.58

S

S

S
(ountry Roads Phases III & IV Voucher #08 $52,947.00
Country Roads Phases III & IV Voucher #09 $ 7,421.50
Filltown Hunt Voucher #21 S 812.57
Uuiet Acres Mobile Home Park Voucher #21 $§10,209.15
Ouiet Acres Mobile Home Park Voucher #22 S 499,32
St. Phillip's Orthodox Church Voucher #01 S 54.45
€t. Phillip's Orthodox Church Voucher #02 $11,945.55
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Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,
and carried unanimously to authorize release of the ten escrows,
as noted above.

2. Mr. Horrocks advised the Zoning Hearing Board will hold
a hearing on December 5, 1996. As the Township's acting Zoning
Officer, Mr. Horrocks requested the Board authorize the Township
Solicitor to represent the Township's interest for the Pileggi
zoning Hearing.

Since he believes the Township never seems to win any cases when
represented by the Township Solicitor's office, Supervisor Fox
recommended outside legal counsel be retained to represent the
Township at the Pileggl zoning hearing. Discussion took place.

Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,
and carried unanimously to retain outside legal counsel, preferably
“Mr. Jack Hetherington, or in the event he is not available, Mr.
Frank Buschman, to represent Hilltown Township at the Pileggi
zoning Hearing to be held on December 5, 1996.

3. Mr. Horrocks requested Board approval to advertise the
proposed 1997 Budget, which he explained is not yet complete due
to outstanding negotiation issues with the Police Department.

Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,
and carried unanimously to advertise the proposed 1997 budget for
possible adoption at the December 23, 1996 Board of Supervisors
meeting.

Chairman Bennett commented the proposed budget is 95% complete, and
he believes there will be no Hilltown Township tax increase for
1897.

F. CORRESPONDENCE: None.
G. SOLICITOR'S REPORT - Mr. Francis X. Crabowski, Township
Solicitor -

1. With regard to the Orchard Glen Subdivision, which is a

34 lot subdivision located on Orchard Road, Solicitor Grabowski is
seeking Board approval to accept the Subdivision/Land Development
Agreement and Financial Security Agreement for this development.

Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,
and carried unanimously to accept the Subdivision/Land Development
Agremeement and Financial Security Agreement for the Orchard Glen
Subdivision.

Solicitor Grabowskil presented an easement agreement for the right-
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of-way of road frontage along Orchard Road and Hillcrest Road for
the Orchard Glen Subdivision.

Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,
and carried unanimously to adopt Resolution #96-34 to accept the
declaration of easement for the right-of-way of road frontage along
Crchard Road and Hillcrest Road for the Orchard Glen Subdivision.

Solicitor Grabowski presented the Deed of Dedication for open space
for the Orchard Glen Subdivision for the Board's consideration.

Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,
end carried unanimously to adopt Resolution #96-35 to accept the
cpen space for the Orchard Glen Subdivision and to adopt Resolution
#96-36 to Declare Public Purpose for open space for the Orchard
Zlen Subdivision.

2. Solicitor Grabowski advised the existing farmhouse
iocated across the street from the Township building is part of the
original Endslow property. The farmhouse is now owned by Mr. Craig
Silbert and his wife, Karen Riley. Mr. Silbert was before the
Board several months ago seeking an exemption from the original
subdivision plan which required the demolition of the existing
rumphouse. The Supervisors were willing to allow for the pumphouse
to remain if Mr. Silbert and his wife would agree to indemnify the
Township from any liability, should an incident occur as a result
&. the pumphouse remaining. Mr. Silbert and Ms. Riley have
executed an appropriate Agreement of Indemnity, which is
iefore the Board this evening for acceptance.

Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,
~nd carried unanimously to accept the letter of agreement of Mr.
Silbert and Ms. Riley to allow for the continued location of the
pumphouse, as specified above.

3. With regard to an ongoing =zoning violation matter
concerning a property located on Mill Road, Solicitor Grabowski
explained the applicant had appeared before the Zoning Hearing
roard for relief. The Zoning Hearing Board ruled against the
spplicant, yet certain violations on the property continue. The
"ownship cited the property owners, and the matter appeared before
Clstrict Justice Gaffney. Solicitor Grabowski presented a copy of
the agreement the property owners are willing to abide by, which
rrovides for compliance with the Zoning Ordinance by December 31,
.9%6. Further, the property owners have agreed to pay all court
costs, Hilltown Township legal fees, and violation fees.

“upervisor Fox commented he is not happy with the deals being made
with violators after they refuse to follow Township Ordinances,
“owever in this particular circumstance, it appears it is the best
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the Township can do.
Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,

and carried unanimously to accept the agreement, along with the
$1,550.00 fee from the Teeds.

H. PLANNING - Mr. C. Robert Wynn, Township Engineer -

1. TWoolslager Subdivision (Final) - Mr. Wynn advised this
is a lot 1line adjustment plan located at the intersection of
Twinbrook Road and Callowhill Road. The Planning Commission

unanimously recommended final approval, conditional upon the
fcllowing:

- Concrete monuments must be installed at all changes in
direction of the outboundary of the property and at all
corners of lots where property markers/monuments do not
currently exist.

- Parcel to be consolidated with adjoining lands of TMP
#15-28-154 must be included in a new deed with a single
outboundary description recorded at the Bucks County
Courthouse.

Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,
and carried unanimously to grant final approval to the Woolslager
Subdivision, pending completion of the outstanding conditions as
ncted above.

2. Marinucci Subdivision (Preliminary) -This preliminary
subdivision located on Mill Road was unanimously recommended for
denial by the Planning Commission for non-compliance with Zoning
and Subdivision requirements. Mr. Wynn advised a 120 day extension
was received on November 21, 1996. No action required.

I. ENGINEERING - Mr. C. Robert Wynn, Township Engineer -

1. Hilltown Hunt Stormwater Runoff - Mr. Wynn presented an
update regarding stormwater run-off issues relating to the Hilltown
Hunt Subdivision and detention basin. Mr. Wynn has been in
discussions with the developer and the contractor in order to
improve conditions' by enlarging the basin and increasing control
in the outlet of the basin. Mr. Wynn will meet with the developer
tomorrow, and hopes to provide a proposal for the Supervisors by
next week. ‘

2. St. Phillips Church - Parking Lot - Part of the Board's
approval of the St. Phillips Church expansion project was a
requirement of a $12,000.00 Letter of Credit to guarantee that
within two years of occupancy of the church, the rear parking area
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would be paved. Mr. Wynn advised paving has now been completed and
the applicant has requested they be released from their Letter of
Credit.

Motion was made by Supervisor Fox, seconded by Chairman Bennett,
énd carried unanimously to accept completion of the paving project
for St. Phillips Church and to release their $12,000.00 Letter of
Credit.

LINENS FOR SIGNATURE:

1. Bearings and Drives (Jo-Meg Assoc.)
K. RESIDENT'S COMMENTS:
1. Mr. Hayes Ramsey of Hilltown Pike did not fully

understand Solicitor Grabowski's explanation of the condemnation
proceedings on the property targeted for construction of the water
tank. Mr. Ramsey believes the Hilltown Water and Sewer Authority
now holds title to that property by virtue of the filing of the
condemnation. Mr. Ramsey understands that the remaining procedures
left to be completed include the matter of negotiation of the price
cr the previous property owners could attempt to get that property
tack. Solicitor Grabowski replied that is correct.

Further, Mr. Ramsey felt it was ridiculous that Mr. Groff, the
manager of the Authority, had to be interviewed by the Board of
tupervisors this evening as to the status of this project. Mr.
Famsey believes there is absolutely no working relationship between
the Board of Supervisors and the Hilltown Authority. Mr. Ramsey
zgrees with Mr. Hetherington that the Supervisors have the
responsibility to resolve this matter, and stated the Authority
exists under the charter provided to them by the Board of
fupervisors. Mr. Ramsey feels the existence of the Authority board
coes not absolve the Board of Supervisors of their responsibility
to represent the residents of Hilltown Township.

Mr, Ramsey can not recall attending a public meeting that was more
condescending, more patronizing, more aloof, and more omnipotent
its presentation than the last Authority meeting which he
attended. Mr. Ramsey specifically referred to the attitude of Mr.
cuott Tagg, Mr. Frank Beck, and Mr. Ray Weidner. Mr. Ramsey
cuggested the Board of Supervisors demand that the Authority
v ' thdraw the eminent domain proceedings immediately until the Board
¢ Supervisors more fully understands the status of the matter.

Chairman Bennett stated it is his intention to schedule a meeting
‘th the Board of Supervisors and the Hilltown Authority within the
rext two weeks.
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2. Mrs. Jean Bolger, who is a former Seidel Water Company
customer, has a history with the Hilltown Authority. For years
Mrs. Bolger has been unable to operate more than one source of
water simultaneously in her home due to lack of pressure. Many
years ago, Mr. Wynkoop installed two gauges in Mrs. Bolger's home,
that shows the water pressure is normally 12 or 15 p.s.i. on a
regular basis. Mrs. Bolger pays the same rates as those customers
located on Audrey Lane, just down the street from her home, who are
averaglng 50 lbs. or more of pressure. She is very unhappy with
the service prov1ded by the Hilltown Authority, and agreed with
statements made by Mr. Hetherington and Mr. Ramsey. Mrs. Bolger
urged the Board of Supervisors to dissolve the Hilltown Township
Water and Sewer Authority.

3. Mr. John Perritt, president of the Silverdale Fire
Company, was in attendance to discuss the possibility of increased
funding for the Silverdale Fire Company. Mr. Perritt provided the
following summary: On April 4, 1996, Chief Stockert prepared an
excellent report relating to the growth and development of the
Silverdale coverage district, and a comparison of funding among the

seven fire companies. Using this report and other data, Mr.
Perritt advised that since 1986, ten developments have been
constructed within the Silverdale district. Two of those

developments consist of over 100 dwellings, and three of those
developments consist of over 50 dwellings. Mr. Perritt wakes up
each morning to the sound of bulldozers behind his home on Orchard
Road for the construction of another development. Since 1993,
Silverdale Fire Company's area alarms have doubled in Hilltown
Township. There are as many or more, residential homes to provide
fLre protection for in the Silverdale coverage district, excluding
ilverdale Borough, than the remaining six fire dlStrlCtS. Seventy
percent of the Silverdale Fire Company's funding comes from
Hilltown Township. While Silverdale Fire Company covers almost 80%
Of the combined areas of Hilltown's station 60 and 61, Mr. Perritt
oted Silverdale receives only 33% of the funding that the Hilltown
ere Company currently receives. Mr. Perritt feels this is an
inadequate distribution of funds, though it is not to say that
Hilltown Fire Company may not need 100% or more of the funding they
currently recelve.; In reports forwarded this month by Mr. Horrocks
from the Fire Prevention Bureau meeting in October, all seven fire
companles agreed that the current funding distribution should be
changed,with a recommendation for distribution being made to the
Board of Supervisors. Three meetings of the Fire Prevention Bureau
were proposed for January, February, and March of 1997 for the
seven presidents of the fire companies to jointly review and make
a recommendation to the Board of Supervisors for a fair and
equitable distribution of the 1997 funds. While reviewing the
proposed 1997 budget during the next few weeks, Mr. Perritt hopes
the Board has listened not only to Silverdale Fire Company's
appeals, but to those of each and every fire company who services
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Hilltown Township! While development provides an opportunity for
families to realize their dreams, the burden to protect those
dreams grows heavier on each volunteer fire company.

Mr. Horrocks commented the Fire Protection Bureau will be reviewing
the fund distribution procedure during the first quarter of 1997.

Horrocks reminded Mr. Perritt that when the Fire Fund Budget
approved in December, it does not necessarily reflect specific
ocntributions. Supervisor Fox assured Mr. Perritt that each of the
hree Superv1sors are unified over the issue of funding for the
ire companies and hopes the matter of an equitable distribution
n

be rectified in 1997.
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4. Mr. John Snyder advised all Zoning Hearing Board members
have successfully completed three weeks of very informative
training. Mr. Snyder will present a full report at the Board's
last meeting in December. Supervisor Fox congratulated the members
of the Zoning Hearing Board on their attendance at these classes.

l
L. SUPERVISOR'S COMMENTS: None.

M, PRESS CONFERENCE: A conference was held to answer quesfions

cof those reporters present.

M. ADJOURNMENT: = Upon motion by Supervisor Fox, seconded by
Chairman Bennett,}and carried unanimously, the November 25, 1996
Board of Superv1sors Meeting was adjourned at 9:55PM.

Respectfully submltted,

WC’\ éwrw
Lynda Seimes
sownshlp Secretary
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IN MEMORY OF

EETTY J. KELLY

May 8, 1922 - November 30,

Served as Hilltown%Townshib
Supervisor from January, 1986
through December, 1991

1996 Nov. 28, 1886 following enillnessof mwany

Betty Kelly, Former Hilllown.
Supervisor, Succumbs At 74

t L e CE . N A . . .5 .
' 'BYJOENGERNER . a governmexnt coniference 'in

Services were held this mer ¢ ] )
for Betty Jean Kelly, 74,'a fo:/ver ored Babb's roother was a chil
Hilliown Township supbrvisar whoe friendof Kelly, - .~ - .~ 1.
died at her home Saturday morning,  Betty Kelly touched the lives of

people during her life. Shewas
active in many civic organizations,

| during a long conversation, discov-
} ng mg - dho]é;d

several months, .

Born'in Albjon, PA, she was & She was a den mother with the;

daughter of the late Frankand Mary Havertowa ang Hilitown'Cub Sduts;
K.Grube Brady, . . ' . ghe waa the first Presideqt of
Bhe ‘and her husband, John K. Parent Teacher Assoclation of
Keﬂsgoelebratedthdr'ég,tﬁwe&ding Girasse Elementary School 'inm
anniversary in August, Aresident Hilltown. She also served on the
of Havertown, Delaware County, she . Penaridge School District Music
moved to Hilltown Townshipin 1859, Association. . . /- .
She was a 1940 graduate of  She waz also active in politics, hav-
Havertown High School and worked U a3 a Republican Commities

for Bell Telephone Co. for several Worhan for Hilliown Towriship for 14 -

years, From 1975 to 1878, Kelly yoars; first vice president of the North
owned and operated the popular Senn Council of Republican Wormen,
Frosty Cup on Bethichem Pike secretary to the Bucks County Park
near Souderton. gnodl Becrea&mﬁ; Cpn;xdmtt:}f,
bty cag e vlestown. She also sprved on the
Betty elly was clocted 0 ¢ pennridge, Republican Club and

= Superviscrs in 1985. « P . _ 1
Shortly efier taking office, she +he Pennridge-Quakertown area
develoged throat probiems and had  ;Solid Waste Compaittee.

% " Harrishurg. Theyshared 2 rodmand -

to undergo extenzive therapy. She
 waz proud of the fact she only missed
_ome mevting during that illness.

often wave to friends in the audience
befwle meetings 2nd wmmsﬁoodb;u i when
peopie were uniensy about zppearing
before the Board of Supervissrs. She
would say that she {00, wae uneom-
fortable about speaking in pablic; but

also served various charitable
zetions, serving a5 Chai

'of the Upper Bucks American Heart
Asgociation; 2 volunteer for the
American Cancer Society, and the
Fearl &, Buck Foundation; and was
past President of the Women's
Auxiliary of the American: Legion Post

_#214, Upper Darby. . .o
In addition o ber hushand, Mrs,
TRy i smvived by fivesomes

she was pnever shy about stating her  William D. Gaines, Jv. and his wife,
upin‘;eii. Bally ggwgyg gove%ent _ Geraldine of Lewes, Del,; Jack B.
should serve the people and would  Kely, Jr. of Hilitown; James A, Kelly
go out of hier way to hear complaints  2rd his wife, Sara Jane, of Hilltown;

inall walks of life.” - f

and get someons to take action.

Ksliy had a good rapport with the
press but when she took exception
with something that was written,
would call the reporter aside and
speak hermind. The “seolding” was
eoncluded with Kelly giving the
reporter & big hug and saying

- “Nothing personal, dear.” )

* She took a persoasl interest in the
+ construction of the Hillsown Municpsl
* Building Srom 1988 to 1989, Many

features of the building bear her per-
sonal touck.

Following 1{;5 lr%ment a8 &
superyigor io , Relly was given
a festimonial dinner with many office-
holders paying itibute. Kellyhada
Iot of fun and laughed easily at com-
wenis directed her'way. She found.
out that night she had many friends

| One of Kelly’s closest frionds was
Kathy Babb, Haycock Township

Eobert C. Kelly and hiz wife Gloris
of Ambler and Curtis F, Kally of Now
York, NY; seven grandchildren; two

great-grandsons; sand a brother,

James R, Brady and his wife Libby
of Myerstown, PA. - :
. 8he was preceded in death by her
first husband of several years,
‘Witliare: D, Gaines, Sr, whowas killed
in action during ‘World War II in
August of 1844; twin infant grand-.
daughters: Jodie E, and Jennifer Ann
Kally;and two sisters: Miriam Mace!
and Frances DeCour who both fied
in Decemberof 1995. © . . ° -
. Funeral services were thig &om-i
..ing in Hilltown Baptist. Church.!
Intermerit wes in West Laurél
Cemetery, Bala Cynwyd, PA.
" In lisu of Howers, Memorial con-
Eributicns may be mads to the Grand

" View ‘Hospice,” 700 f-LQ'w'qua.,

Sellersile, P4 18960;, '

ents e by the Sedier

supervisor. The two women went to Funeral Home, Telford
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